
   

 

 
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

February 10, 2014 

 

Mayor Greg Smith called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Present were 

Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Dale Tomlinson, Attorney Mike Antoline, Aldermen Jeanne 

Hill, Doug Huggins, Mac Morey, Kris Thompson, and Mike Baker.  Also present were Ed 

Aukamp, Charlie Dunmire, Richard Zerfowski, Lt. Belcher, and Larry Belskamper.  

 

The minutes from the January 13, 2014 regular meeting were approved. 

 

Lt. Belcher presented the police report. 

 

The Council discussed what date to have cleanup day.  The tentative date is May 3rd. 

 

Township Trustee Larry Belskamper was present to inform the Council that the Township is 

working on getting a cannon for the Veteran’s Memorial that is in the cemetery.  The Township 

is seeking donations.  

 

A motion was made by Alderman Thompson, seconded by Alderman Baker to donate 

$1,000.00 to South Macon Township.  Motion carried. 

 

The finance committee will meet the last week of February. 

 

The cost of the sewer project for South Woodcock is approximately $125,000.00.  Ed will 

contact BGM engineering and have them do the preliminary survey and engineering work. 

 

Attorney Mike Antoline informed the Council that the order to appear for ordinance violations 

will be served this week. 

 

City Administrator Ed Aukamp informed the Council that the Eckhardt Street railroad crossing 

will not be replaced. Pioneer rail does not want to assume responsibility for the crossing after it 

is completed.  The cost to the City would be approximately $33,000.00.   

 

Treasurer Dale Tomlinson presented the Treasurer’s report.   

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Hill, seconded by Alderman Morey to accept the 

Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Morey, seconded by Alderman Thompson to pay the bills as 

presented.  Motion carried. 

 

 

 



A motion was made by Alderman Thompson, seconded by Alderwoman Hill to adjourn. 

Motion carried. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell, City Clerk 

 


